
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 27, 2003 
 
 
Mr. Bill Mauer 
Co-Chair, Seymour Valley Community Association 
2403 Riverside Drive 
North Vancouver, BC 
Canada V7H 1V8 
 
 
Dear Mr. Mauer: 
 
I am writing to update the Seymour Valley Community Association regarding activity in the 
North Vancouver Cemetery landfill area.   
 
Activity in the landfill has dropped off over the past month to the point machinery may be 
operating as little as four hours a day.  Construction activities will increase again in February 
but as noted previously this will only be landfill work toward the development of the cemetery. 
 
As you know the rock crushing has been eliminated and no gravel making has occurred since 
May.  Over the course of the landfill procedure the sorting of blacktop, concrete and excavation 
material has resulted in stockpiles that equate to $90,000 worth of gravel.  It is important to 
recycle this material off the site rather than pushing it into the landfill. 
 
The City of North Vancouver plans to contract Custom Loading to make gravel with the 
stockpiles from December 2, 2003 to December 15, 2003.  The work hours will be between 
8:00am to 5:00pm on weekdays only.  This is the contractor the City used in May and the same 
contractor the District uses on the Lynn Creek side of the cemetery property. 
 
I would like to say again the City recognizes the merit of the observations regarding noise from 
the site and will continues to operate in as unobtrusive a manner as possible. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Brent Mahood 
Operations Division 
 
 
cc:   Steve Ono, City Engineer 

Ken Tollstam, City Manager 
 Don Sigston, Manager-Regulatory Services (DNV) 
 


